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January 20, 2022 

 

To:  Superintendent, Principals, Athletic Directors 

From:  Peter Weber, OSAA Executive Director 

Subject: Winter 2022 Update and State Championships Modifications 

 
The OSAA Executive Board met in a work session on Tuesday, January 18 to discuss 2022 Winter State Championships 
and other aspects related to OSAA playoffs. 

After lengthy discussion, the OSAA Executive Board made several decisions that will impact OSAA State Championships.  
The Board felt it was important to convey that the following changes are subject to change as the landscape with schools 
and the pandemic evolve.  

2022 Winter Playoffs and State Championships 

• Swimming State Championships will be moved to a timed final format with the 5A Classification participating 
Friday (February 18), 6A participating Saturday morning/afternoon and 4A/3A/2A/1A participation Saturday 
afternoon/evening (February 19).  In addition, the number of alternates allowed for relay teams moves from 
four to two students.  These modifications were necessary for the OSAA to access the facility without reducing 
qualifiers.  Tualatin Hills Swim Center has informed OSAA that there will be spectator limits in place but those 
have not been finalized by the venue at this time.   

• 6A Wrestling State Championship will be held on February 26-27 (Saturday-Sunday). This change allows the 
championship greater facility access to conduct the event that would not be available due to Sandy HS being in 
session on Friday, February 25. 

• The Board voted to adopt the DDCA proposal for the Dance/Drill State Championships which would reduce the 
minimum time for a dance performance from 2:30 minutes to 2:00 minutes and reduce a show performance 
from 4:00 minutes to 3:30 minutes. 

The Board also discussed the Cheerleading and Basketball State Championships.  No structural changes were made to 
the Cheerleading State Championships at this time, but the Executive Board reserves the right to review the number of 
separate sessions for the championships after registration closes.   

The Executive Board is optimistic that the Basketball State Championships can be conducted in the current 8-team final 
site formats but understands the situation could change.  As with the Volleyball State Championships in the Fall, the 
Board is prepared to pivot the basketball quarterfinals to home school sites if necessary.  The Board plans to further 
discuss this situation at its February 7 meeting. 

Bracketed Games - Forfeitures 

As in the Fall, once an OSAA State Championship bracket is published, no modifications will be made if a team is unable 
to play due to quarantines or other COVID related issues. The contest will be marked as a forfeit. 

Rescheduling Contests (Cancellations, Forfeits, and Rankings) 

Schools should have their league schedule finalized with any cancelled league contests posted to their schedule by 
Friday, February 11.  Please contact Kris Welch (krisw@osaa.org) for assistance in marking league contests not played as 
forfeits.   

The OSAA Executive Board remains committed to providing state championships in every activity offered by the 
Association and will continue to work closely with schools and venues throughout the year.   
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